TOWN OF ANTRIM
BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING AGENDA
JULY 24, 2000

6:00 P.M. CALL MEETING TO ORDER
6:00 P.M. Mr. Steiner / NHMA Re: Insurance for Volunteers

» Hillsborough County Budget
¢ Regional Selectmen’s Meeting
¢ Copier Lease

e DRA Question on Survey

NON-PUBLIC SEESION UNDER RSA 91-A:3, II-a PERSONNEL ISSUE



TOWN OF ANTRIM
BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUITES
JULY 24, 2000

PRESENT: Eric Tenney, Chairman, Selectman Tim Seeger, Selectman Phil Dwight and
Secretary Sherry Miller.

6:00 P.M. MEETING CALLED TO ORDER —

6:00 P.M. Mr, Steiner from NHMA Re: Insurance for volunteers —
Mr. Steiner spoke with the Selectmen regarding who was covered by the Town’s
insurance. Mr. Steiner stated that anyone who is recognized by the town as a volunteer

would be covered under the insurance, so long as the individual is working within their
scope of duties.

Mr. Steiner stated that even though Fire and Ambulance personnel are considered

“Volunteers” they are also considered employees of the town and are covered under
workers compensation.

If a volunteer was injured and did not have medical insurance, the New Hampshire
Municipal Association would pay up to $10,000.00 for medical bills. If the individual
did have medical insurance their insurance would be billed and the Association would
pay up to $10,000.00 in deductibles.

There was a brief discussion as to how a Firemen’s Lady Auxiliary could be covered by
the Association. Mr. Steiner stated that it is very difficult to provide coverage for such

groups. Mr. Steiner stated that he would speak with the Associations Attorney and get
back to us with some alternatives.

Hillsborough County Budget -

Selectman Dwight stated that the Hillsborough County budget has been approved.
Selectman Dwight stated that we would need to raise about 10 % more in taxes.

Copier Lease —

Selectman Dwight stated that the lease on the copy machine will end within the next two
months. After looking into purchasing another copy machine Selectman Dwight found
that for an additional $40.00 a month we can turn in the old machine for a new one that
has two added features (two sided copies and a 10 bin sorter) the total cost of the new
machine will be $146.50 per month which includes a service contract. The Selectmen
unanimously agreed to purchase a new copy machine.

Town of Antrim Board of Selectmen’s



Meeting Minutes July 24, 2000 Cont.

7:00 — 7:45 p.m. Non-Public Session under RSA 91-A:3, I1-a Personnel Issue —
After coming out of Non-Public Session the Board of Selectmen unanimously agreed to
offer the position of Business Manager to Sherry Miller.

Miscellaneous items signed —

(3) Cumrent Use Land Use Change Tax Lien Release
(2) Intent to Cuts

Adjournment —

There being no further business to come before the Board the meeting was adjourned at
8:00 p.m. The next meeting will be August 7, 2000 at 6:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, -




